
 

 

 

March 11, 2021 

 

The Honorable Gov. Greg Abbott 

PO Box 12428 

Austin, TX 78711 

 

Re: COVID19 Vaccine Distribution in Dallas County 

 

Dear Governor Abbott: 

 

Thank you for your efforts in addressing the many challenges arising from the COVID19 pandemic, including efforts to 

increase vaccine distribution to the state.  We were pleased to see the update from Texas Department of Health that more 

than 1 million doses of the vaccine are being shipped across Texas this week, including the new supply of the single-dose 

Johnson & Johnson vaccine. 

 

As leaders in the Dallas business community, we write regarding the distribution of vaccines in Dallas County and the 

surrounding areas.  To date, Dallas County residents have been vaccinated at a lower rate than other areas of Texas, 

despite our Dallas County and City of Dallas officials advising that we have the capacity to vaccinate more people.  We 

appreciate any assistance you can provide in allocating more vaccines to Dallas County and the surrounding areas.   Many 

businesses headquartered here have been challenged economically due to the pandemic, and we are ready to see these 

businesses thrive again.  However, without an equitable vaccine distribution to this area, the economic recovery will be 

delayed.   

 

Thank you for your consideration.  We know decisions about allocation of vaccines are not easy, but hopeful that you will 

increase vaccine allocations to Dallas County to meet the capacity our local officials have advised we can fulfill. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Tina Young    Ken Malcolmson   Jeff Kitner 

Chairman of the Board   President/CEO    COO 

North Dallas Chamber of Commerce North Dallas Chamber of Commerce North Dallas Chamber of Commerce 

 

Additional Supporting Organizations: 

 

Dev Rastogi 

Vice President, Dallas Executive 

AECOM 

Scott Kirksey 

CEO 

BenefitMall 

Byron Sanders 

President and CEO 

Big Thought 

 

Naser Abusaad 

President 

Civil Associates, Inc. 

 

Rodney Schlosser 

Principal 

CNR Investments LLC 

 

Ollie Chandhok 

President and Publisher 

Dallas Business Journal 



 

 

  

W. Kelvin Walker 

CEO 

Dallas Citizens Council 

Rob Walters 

Chairman 

Dallas Citizens Council 

Edwin Flores, PhD, JD 

Trustee, District 1 

Dallas Independent School District 

 

Tony Kimmey 

Senior Vice President 

LJA Engineering 

 

Arthur Hollingsworth 

Managing Partner 

Lone Star Investment Advisors 

 

Tina Young 

CEO  

Marketwave 

 

Trey Klawiter 

President  

Methodist Hospital for Surgery 

 

Tony Vedda 

CEO & President 

North Texas LGBT Chamber  

 

Dan Hooper 

Executive Director 

ScholarShot 

 

Stephen J. Blum 

CEO/President 

Strategic Wealth Planning 

 

Abigail Williams 

Founder & CEO  

United to Learn 

 

Jean Maier Dean, PE 

President/CEO 

Nathan D. Maier Consulting Engineers 

 

Jayne Moschella, DC 

Executive Vice President and Provost 

Parker University 

 

Stacey Malcolmson 

President & CEO 

The Senior Source 

 

Amanda Hill, MBA, APR 

CEO 

Three Box Strategic Communications 

 

Greg White 

General Manager 

The Westin Galleria Dallas 

 

Chris Wallace 

President & CEO 

North Texas Commission 

 

Stephen Angelette 

Shareholder 

Polsinelli, PC 

 

Suzanne Smith 

Founder & CEO 

Social Impact Architects 

 

Carol Goglia 

President  

United to Learn 

 

 

 

 

 

CC: Dallas County Judge Clay Jenkins 

 City of Dallas Mayor Eric Johnson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


